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Town of Stanford Conservation Advisory Commission 

Town Hall

26 Town Hall Road

P.O. Box 436

                        Stanfordville, NY 12581

Final Minutes

October 20, 2010


The Conservation Advisory Commission convened their monthly meeting at the Town Hall on October 20, 2010.  The meeting was called to order at 6:10 pm by Chairperson, Lisa Kilmer.

Members present:  Beth Ashton, Barry Haydasz, Lisa Kilmer, Mike Picinelli, Karen Sergio, Charlie Shaw, and Tom Dewhirst (Liaison to the Town Board)

Members absent:  Brenda Lynch

 Minute’s approval

Karen made a motion to approve the September 2010 minutes as written.  Mike seconded the motion and all were in favor.

Old Business 
Stanford Wildlife Preserve


Beth spoke with Jim Myers about possibly cutting the driveway entrance to the preserve in order to better define the parameters.  He felt that it was better to leave it as it is in order to avoid DOT involvement. There was discussion on this matter and it was decided that we should speak with Jim again to determine if it would indeed be best to upgrade the entrance before any issues arise.  Barry will take a look at the patch of cardamine to determine if we should mow the back field this fall or wait until spring.
Whitlock Preserve


Beth spoke with Henry Fernandez regarding his interest in organizing a celebration at the preserve.  He felt it would be best to wait until spring and will follow up with the CAC when the time gets closer.  Barry reported that the knotweed was about knee high and should probably be cut and covered with black plastic.  Frank Munzer had sent a letter regarding the maintenance and placement of the bluebird boxes at the preserve.  Barry will follow up with him regarding this issue and to set up a time when we could walk the site and formulate a management plan.

 Community Day


Lisa thanked Barry for manning the CAC booth all day.  He felt that the set-up was a success as quite a few people were interested in the information made available including the literature on invasive plants.

Welcome Package


The welcome package subcommittee is moving ahead with the gathering of information for this project.  There should be a prototype completed by the end of the year.

Master Plan Revision


Charlie informed the CAC that the current building moratorium will expire in November.  There was discussion on this issue as well as various aspects of the master plan revision process.  Beth made a motion that the CAC draft a letter to the town board stating the commissions desire to see the moratorium extended in order to allow for the efforts of the master plan committee to be fully developed.  This would also allow for the CAC to submit recommendations to the committee in regards to the protection of the town’s natural resources.

New Business

Liaison Report


Tom reported that the Town Board is still working on the annual budget.  Lisa will email Virginia to find out the status of the CAC’s budget.

WIC


Karen attended the quarterly meeting of the Wappinger Intermunicipal Council last week.  She reported that Neil Curri spoke of the work being done developing septic density maps.  Karen and Supervisor Stern felt that it might be beneficial for Vassar students to develop a septic density/watershed map for our town.  Lisa will talk with someone at Vassar about this possibility.

Rain Barrel Workshop


There will be a workshop given to train presenters of the rain barrel workshop.  Karen will probably be attending and also mentioned that there will be a Watershed Roundtable meeting that evening as well.

Project Timeline


Beth mentioned that it would be worthwhile for the commission to develop an outline of current and maybe even pending projects with associated timelines in order to better organize the group’s efforts.  This will be further discussed at next month’s meeting

Meeting Schedule


The next CAC meeting is scheduled for Wednesday November 17th at 6pm.

Lisa made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Karen seconded the motion and all were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 pm.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Beth Ashton.

